At a Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 5th day of June, 2006

Roll Call:          Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                           George A Woolsey, Councilman

                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                           Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:    Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh 

                           James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                           Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                           Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:              Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by David Russell 
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      9.   Water Supply:  Filling Vacancies

      10. Adopt a Highway 

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      None.
5.    Planning Board:

      a. Landscape Cost Estimate – Hickory Shadow II, Phase I

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for the landscaping at 

      Hickory Shadow II, Phase I, in the amount of $62,765.00 with an inspection fee of 

      $3,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the cost estimate in the 

      amount of $62,765.00, with an inspection fee of $3,000.00 for the Hickory Shadow 
      II, Phase I project, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. Landscape Cost Estimate – Hickory Shadow II, Phase II

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for the landscaping at 

      Hickory Shadow II, Phase 2 in the amount of $3,300.00 with an inspection fee of 

      $2,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the cost estimate in the 

      amount of $3,300.00, with an inspection fee of $2,000.00 for the Hickory Shadow II, 

      Phase II, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      c. Landscape Cost Estimate – Rocky Heights I

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for Rocky Heights I in the 

      amount of $13,860.00, with an inspection fee of $2,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the cost estimate in the 
      amount of $13,860.00, with an inspection fee of $2,000.00 for the Rocky Heights I 

      project, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 
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      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      d. Landscape Cost Estimate – Rocky Heights II

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for Rocky Heights II in 

      the amount of $4,950.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00. 
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the cost estimate in the 

      amount of $4,950.00, with an inspection fee of $2,000.00 for the Rocky Heights II 

      project, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      e. Landscape Cost Estimate – Rocky Heights III

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for Rocky Heights III in 

      the amount of $19,800.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the cost estimate in the 

      amount of $19,800.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00 for the Rocky Heights III 

      project, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
6.    Recreation: Hiring of Seasonal Employee for Camp, Playground & 

      Maintenance

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation, to hire the following list of people as summer seasonal workers, with a 

      starting date of June 10, 2006: 

      Ashley Baginski – Lifeguard                        $8.00 per hour

      Jillian Bakker – Recreation Aide                  $6.75 per hour

      Jennifer Booth – Recreation Aide                 $6.75 per hour

      Kara Bucci – Recreation Aide                       $6.75 per hour

      Christopher Byrne, Jr. – Recreation Aide     $6.75 per hour
      Joseph Carfora – Lifeguard                           $8.53 per hour       
      Mary Clark – Recreation Aide                      $7.48 per hour
      Jamie Dougan – Recreation Aide                 $6.99 per hour

      Stephen Fry – Recreation Aide                     $6.75 per hour

      Rachel Gamma – Recreation Aide                $6.75 per hour

      Stephanie Gerbes – Recreation Aide             $6.75 per hour

      James Gida – Recreation Aide                      $6.75 per hour

      Joseph Gida, III – Recreation Aide               $6.99 per hour

      Colin Kavanaugh – Recreation Aide            $6.99 per hour

      Melissa McGee – Recreation Aide               $7.23 per hour

      Michael Melendez – Recreation Aide          $6.75 per hour

      Kevin Milkovich – Lifeguard                       $8.28 per hour

      Justin Peruchi – Laborer                               $6.99 per hour

      Jason Reynolds – Laborer                            $7.50 per hour

      Nicole Rivera – Recreation Aide                 $6.75 per hour

      Scott Szeli – Recreation Aide                      $8.28 per hour

      Nicole Trippedo – Recreation Aide             $6.99 per hour

      Bryan Wilson – Recreation Aide                 $7.23 per hour

      Megan Wilson – Recreation Aide                $7.23 per hour    

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve all the above mentioned 

      people for the positions described and salaries to start on June 10, 2006, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – abstain.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 1 absent – 1 abstention.
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7.    Sewer – Wastewater Treatment Plant Change Order

      This is a request from Frank Valdina, Valdina Consulting Engineers for the 

      Wastewater Treatment Plant, to approve a change order in the amount of $16,000.00.  
      These change orders are for:  1. Access steps to the sludge control building / primary 

      tanks and 2. Retaining wall along the access road at the northeasterly corner of the 

      new primary tank effluent trough.  These items came to the amount of $13,500.00 and 

      handrails were not included with the price of the steps which is in the amount of 

      $2,200.00.  Subsequent to the original field survey and the Town going out to bid, the 

      City of Newburgh had constructed a railroad tie retaining wall in the vicinity of the 

      northeast corner of the primary tanks.  This wall supports the tank and the backfill has 

      deteriorated and the City Engineer has requested it to be replaced by a wall composed 

      of retaining blocks.  Mr. Valdina said to date the project has come in under cost with 
      a savings of $55,000.00.  The Town Board would like Mr. Valdina to go back to the 
      City of Newburgh and ask them if the retaining wall could be constructed of the 

      railroad ties or if the City of Newburgh would pay half of the bill.  Supervisor Booth 

      said at this junction we should approve the change order since it is very minute in cost 

      and worry about asking the City for their share later on.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the change order for a 

      maximum cost of $16,000.00 and to have Mr. Valdina ask the City of Newburgh if 

      the retaining wall could be constructed of the railroad ties or if the City of Newburgh 

      would pay half the bill for the retaining blocks, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
8.    Zoning:  Proposed Areas for Rezoning

      Councilwoman Greene asked if we could hold off on this until our next Work Session 

      so we can have a written list in front of us.  The rest of the Town Board agreed. 
9.    Water Supply:  Filling Vacancies

      This is a request from Jim Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to ask the Town 

      Board to create the position of operator trainee for his department.  Mr. Corbett 
      canvassed the county list and the posting in the Town which had no response.  This 

      position will make it possible to bring someone on board to be trained and eventually 

      obtain the requisite license to work at the Chadwick Lake facility.  Supervisor Booth 

      suggested Mr. Corbett work with Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant and 

      bring it back to the Board.
      The second request from Mr. Corbett is to start the hiring process to replace his 

      seasonal laborer, Tom Clark.  Mr. Clark had to resign the position unexpectedly.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Jim Corbett, Water 

      Supply Superintendent, to start the hiring process for the position of seasonal laborer, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

10.   Adopt a Highway     
      Councilwoman Greene explained that she did some research about this item.  We had 

      talked about buying a limited amount of vests and hardhats and they were going to be 

      shared by the different groups that were going to participate.  O.S.H.A doesn’t allow 

      that because it is a health risk.  If we have a financial problem with purchasing them 

      this year, we should hold off until next year when we can put these items in the 

      budget.  Councilman Piaquadio asked Councilwoman Greene if the State gave these 

      items to the participants and she said they did. 

11.    Announcements and Other Presentations

      Councilwoman Greene wanted to announce that a Boy Scout is working on his 

      Eagle Scout badge by collecting shoes.  There is a collection box in the lobby of 

      Town Hall if anyone is interested in donating.
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      Councilman Piaquadio explained that on the Town’s internet homepage for 

      Memorial Day a link was posted.  If you click on the flag it brings you to a power 

      point presentation by John Wayne.  It will not be there much longer so if you 

      have a chance, click on the presentation. 
      Councilman Woolsey announced that Community Day is Monday, July 3, 

      2006.  

      Councilman Woolsey announced that the Memorial Day parade was a 

      great success.  The Recreation Department went all out to make it a success.  

      Councilman Woolsey also commented that he was complimented by a resident 

      on the marvelous job the committee did.  He wanted to publicly thank the 
      committee for all the hard work they did.  Supervisor Booth and the Town 
      Board wanted to thank Councilman Woolsey for such a great success.  

      Councilwoman Greene also wanted to comment on the change of time from 2:00 

      P.M. to 1:00 P.M.  She has been approached by a lot of people saying it gave  

      more family time after the parade.  

      Councilman Woolsey also explained that they are working on requests to 

      vendors from last year’s community day to ask them if they would like to 

      participate at this year’s Community Day.  Mr. Petrillo will then get together 

      with Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk to put an ad in the paper(s) to see if we can get 

      more vendors.  
      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that the Town Clerk’s Office will not 

      be open in the month of June but will be open on July 8, 2006 from 9:00 a.m. 

      until 12:00 noon.  At the same time Assemblyman Tom Kirwan will be hosting a 

      public meeting in this room.  In the meantime, if anyone is in need of a marriage 
      license, please call the Town Clerk’s Office and he will come in early in the morning 
      or stay late at night to accommodate the couple.  Also, on the night of June 15, 2006,  
      the Cornwall Town Clerk’s Office will be open and New Windsor will be open on 

      Saturday, June 17, 2006.

12.   Public Comments

      Tim Olsen / Colden Park

      Mr. Olsen asked Commissioner Petrillo if Joe Detz is getting compensated for 
      working the softball fields in the evening.  What about the time he is 

      playing softball such as tonight?  Commissioner Petrillo said Mr. Detz doesn’t 

      get compensated when he is playing.  
Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn the Town Board 

      Meeting of June 5, 2006 at 7:50 P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

  ___________________________     by     ________________________________

  Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

